Record of Decisions

Bonfire Night Meeting held on Tuesday the 12th of September of 2017 in 
the Town Council Office, Durrington
Attendance

Mr David Ferguson

Lt Col David Pennial

Cllr John Todd
Mrs Sarah Tucker
Apologies

Wilts Cllr Graham Wright

	Item
	Comments
	Comments/Action

	TIMINGS
	Gates Open, Food available from 5.30pm
Bonfire lit 6.15pm

Traditional Guy competition 6.30pm

Firework display 7pm
	

	BONFIRE
	Larkhill will hopefully supply the majority of the wood required for the bonfire, they will provide a MAN SV for the Saturday/Sunday to deliver wood and do a local collection around Durrington. Graham to coordinate
Larkhill will arrange for the bonfire to be lit


	 David Penniall
Graham Wright

	FIREWORKS
	The GOODNIGHT sign would not be purchased for 2017. David Ferguson is already looking at two different suppliers  

	David Ferguson


	GUY COMPETITION
	This  year will be a traditional guy competition, prizes will be supplied by Larkhill
	David Penniall

Graham Wright

	TOILETS
	Comments have been made about the lack of toilet facilities at the event.  Given the two hour window for the event, toilets are not deemed economically viable 
	

	HEALTH AND SAFETY
	A briefing to all helping on the evening of the event would be delivered in 2017, timings tbc.
A detailed plan of all timings would be produced for 2017 so all helping know in advance
It was noted that cylumes to light up the trim trail/obstacles were being irresponsibly used by people.  For future events non-military glow sticks would be provided
The stakes used to mark out the safety zones could be dangerous to small children as they had sharp tops.  Larkhill would look to provide suitable covering
The Risk Assessment will be reviewed/updated

A Fire Engine and St John’s Ambulance support will be requested


	John Todd

DTC

David Penniall
John Todd

John Todd



	GATES
	One gate will be moved to the top of the old Netheravon Road, where lighting is available, this will also allow better flow of the public down the single track to the field  

A priority lane will be provided for pre-bought tickets to speed up entry  

A marshall will be posted on the track entrance by the woods into Millennium Park to direct people through the main entrance
The Church will provide the majority of support for the gates, the Town Council will also ask its Councillors,  Larkhill will provide marshalls
	All

	LIGHTS AND GENERATOR
	Battery operated LED lights would be purchased by DTC for the gate locations, these could then be used at other Town Council events in the village
	DTC

	COMMUNICATION
	Improvements to be made about the full planning and execution of the event so everyone is informed.  A timeline (main events list) would be produced for 2017
	Graham/Sarah

	TICKETS
	Prices for 2017 tickets have been reviewed, this year pre bought tickets will be introduced at a reduced rate:

Adult Pre-bought Tickets - £2.50

Children’s Pre-Bought Ticket - £1.50

Family Pre-Bough Ticket (2 adults, 3 children) - £8

Tickets would be available from Larkhill Garrison and the Town Council Office.  
Tickets on the Night:

Adult - £3

Children - £2

Family (2 adults, 3 children)- £10

Stamps for re-entry would be provided at the gates
Sarah to produce timings and details for tickets and posters and pass to Larkhill


	Sarah/David Penniall

	FLOATS


	Larger floats would be required for 2017, ensuring lots of £1 
	David Ferguson


	ADVERTISING
	2017’s event advertising banner will have all timings listed along with other important information.

Likewise tickets and routine advertising will have timings clearly outlined along with the requirement to bring a torch and notification that there are no toilet facilities.  Sarah to produce details and send to Larkhill

	Graham/Sarah/John Todd



	ENTERTAINMENT/TRADERS
	With the focus being on the bonfire and fireworks no specific entertainment would be booked
Traders – Sodexho (hot foot, toffee apples tbc), will do normal sweets, teas, coffees, drinks

Larkhill to provide a 9x9 and 3 x Norwegian containers

Bobs Ices
Fish and Chips
	David Penniall

Graham Wright

Sarah Tucker

 

	SUPPORT
	Support is needed from the local community to build the bonfire on the day of the event (5th November).
More bins are required for rubbish and should be placed in lit areas.

For 2017 disabled parking would be made available via the Willow Drive entrance.  Drivers would need to show their blue badges to traffic control at Pinckneys Way.  Disabled parking would be advertised.

Parts of Stonehenge Road (double yellow lines) would be coned to prevent unauthorised parking in 2017.

DTC will approach Wiltshire Police to request Police Specials support for 2017.

Lovell’s would be approached to see if it was willing to offer parking in the yard opposite Clover Lane roundabout
Transport from Larkhill was relatively well used and will be booked again.
	Graham/Sarah

John Todd
Sarah
Graham Wright

Sarah Tucker
Graham Wright

David Penniall

	FINANCE
	The Church would fund the purchase of the fireworks and provide the floats
	David Ferguson

	Next Meeting

	10th October at 0830 in the Town Council Office
	All


